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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF  SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, January 8, 2007

Question 1
Question: Gerard Cullen

To ask the Manager to look at providing non-profit making community facilities with reduced water charges or to exempt a certain amount of water from any charge at all.
Reply

The Council is obliged, in accordance with current legislation, to provide for full cost recovery from all non-domestic water consumers.  This is in keeping with the application of the Polluter Pays Principle and the requirements of the E.U. Water Framework Directive.  
Charges for non-domestic water consumption in South Dublin County reflect the provisions of The Government Water Pricing Framework which was developed to facilitate the application of the polluter pays principle in regard to water services infrastructure and operations. This framework provides for -
(a) the collection of capital contributions by local authorities from non-domestic users in a structured and uniform manner and in accordance with the polluter pays principle; 

(b) full recovery of operational costs in respect of the non-domestic water and waste water services to users; 

(c) completion of the metering of all non-domestic users by 2006 

(d) the continued funding in a transparent way of the cost of providing water and waste water services to domestic users through the capital budget and, in the case of operational costs, through the Local Government Fund, in a manner consistent with efficiency and environmental sustainability.
The framework is designed to achieve a more sustainable approach to water services management particularly for the non-domestic sector and in this context it is not possible to exempt or apply reduced water charges for community facilities as to do so would be in breach of current legislation and regulations.  

Water is a scarce resource and its production and distribution is by no means infinite. However, consumers can be assured of this Council’s commitment to continue to implement management strategies, operational programmes and conservation measures (district pressure control, mains rehabilitation and modernisation of non-domestic metering) to ensure sustainability of supply to all. Additionally, non profit making entities can be assured of the advice and guidance of our well trained and experienced staff, particularly our Area based team of engineers and inspectors operating from the Water Maintenance Section Depot, located at Deansrath, in addressing issues associated with preservation of water within such facilities. Finally, attention is drawn to the very useful hints and tips on water conservation that are available on the following link, www.taptips.ie which was sponsored by the Department of Environment, Heritage and Local Government and the seven Regional Local Authorities of which South Dublin County Council is a participant. The other participants include Dublin City Council, Bray Town Council, Dun Laoghaire-Rathdown Council, Fingal County Council, Kildare County Council and Wicklow County Council.
